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Peasmarsh Periodical        

At Peasmarsh Memorial Hall in October 
Doctors Surgery 

Tuesday 3rd. 11.30 -  12.30. To book an appointment contact Rye Medical Centre on 01797 223333 

Peasmarsh Parish Council 
Tuesday 3rd. 7.30pm in the Meeting Room - Residents are cordially invited to raise any concerns or issues 
they may have 

Flower Arranging 

Wednesday 11th  10am to 12 noon - Theme is 'Hogarth Curve' - everyone welcome especially beginners 

Come along have fun and learn a new skill - More details from Deirdre Bull 01797 230208 

Film Club 

Friday 13th. 7.30pm - This month's film will be "Sully".  Contact Hilary on 01797 230205 about membership  
Attic and Collectors Fair 
Sunday 15th. 10am to 2pm - This is the first of the Autumn session and regular and new sellers will be there 
plus the snack bar selling sandwiches, cakes, tea and coffee 

Hall of Crafts  
Sunday 22nd. from 11am to 5pm - Our regular stall holders will be there as well as some new ones and of 
course the snack bar serving its usual range of sandwiches, burgers, cakes, tea and coffee 

Quiz Night 
Saturday 28th  at 7.30pm - £6.00 (includes a light supper). Teams of no more than 8 - The last quiz night was 
so popular advanced booking is advisable to avoid disappointment - Contact Jenny on 01797 230324 

Regular weekly activities 
Brownies   Monday 2nd, 9th, 16th and 30th at 6pm  
Jitterbugz   Tuesday 3rd, 10th, 17th and 31st at 9.15am 

Sing For Fun  Wednesday 4th, 11th, 18th and 25th from 2pm to 3pm  
And did you know that Sing For Fun is a very friendly group who sing and enjoy various types of songs 
ranging from Folk to Musicals and more. New members are always welcome.  

Contact Yvonne Jordan on 01797 230693 for more details. 
Mothers and Toddlers Thursday 5th, 12th and 19th at 9.30am 

Rye Area Children's Community Choir (RACCC) Thursday 5th, 12th and 19th at 3.50pm 

Zumba Thursday 5th, 12th, 19th and 26th at 7.30pm 

Pottery Classes 

Would you like to make your own ceramic art? Then this is for you. Starting on Monday 2nd October from 3pm 
to 5pm a six week course at Peasmarsh Memorial Hall with all materials supplied 
Contact Mike on 07484 277589 for more information  
 

Peasmarsh Matters 
Children's Sports Sessions  
Bourne's Sports Association will be running sports training sessions for 5-13 year old boys and girls on 
Thursday26th and Friday 27th October. The cost is £30 per child and Peasmarsh Parish Council has again 
negotiated a 50% reduction on this price for children from Peasmarsh. Please note this reduced rate is only 
available to parents living in Peasmarsh. For more details email bournessportsassociation@gmail.com or 
visit peasmarshmh.btck.co.uk to download an application form  
We should also like to thank Bourne Sports Association for their generous donation of £100 from the July and 
August training sessions and the £50 donation from their May Half term sessions. All of these donations are 
going towards the fundraising activities for the new play space 
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We’re nearly there !       
For years now the Recreation Ground Committee 
has been struggling to raise funds to provide a 
new Playspace for the younger children in 
Peasmarsh. At last the target seems to be almost 
within reach! The Parish Council has just heard 
that their bid for a £15,000 grant from Rother has 
been approved. Two other grant applications are 
still awaiting a response. The Parish Council has 
promised to match the money raised locally at 
various fundraising events over the past 2 years. 
Perhaps by next summer we shall have a new 
Playspace ! 
Meanwhile, please support the Travelling Trends 
evening at the hall on Sept 30th. (Tickets from 
230045) and Bingo at the Cock on October 6th. 
 

Libraries 

East Sussex County Council will be carrying out a 
consultation between 21st September and 14th 
December on the future of the library service. They are 
considering the closure of a number of libraries and to 
do away with the mobile library service altogether. If 
you wish to know more about their draft strategy then 
visit www.eastsussex.gov.uk/librarystrategy        
 
 

 
 
 

A reminder that  The Mothers and Toddlers sessions on Thursdays (in term time only) are now being 
organised and run by The Peasmarsh Flying Start Pre-School. For more details contact Peasmarsh Flying Start 
Pre-School telephone 01797 230325 (option 3) or email: Flying.Start@Peasmarsh.esussex.sch.uk 

 

Last year there was a splendid response  to Fay Curd’s appeal for volunteers to help 
with the Royal British Legion sale of poppies for Remembrance Day. Please help again 
this year if you can !  Volunteers are needed from October 28th to November 11th. 
Contact Fay on 230427, and let’s see if we can beat last year’s magnificent total ! 

 

Peasmarsh Village Society (P.V.S) 
 

In November 2012 the majority of the committee members felt that the PVS had ceased to serve a useful 
function for the village and that the time had come to wind it up. A minority of the committee members 
including the then chairperson, Mrs Sandra Farley felt that it could and should continue to function. 
 

All of the major officers resigned following the November meeting including the treasurer, Robin Dent. The 
new committee has never deleted Robin Dent's authority as a signatory of the PVS accounts in which there 
was a balance of just under £400, nor has the new committee appointed a new signatory. 
In the light of this apparent inactivity it is suggested the PVS be formally wound up and the remaining credit 
balance transferred to Peasmarsh Recreation Ground Committee for the Playspace project 
 

If any persons disagree with this proposal please notify Robin Dent by email at robindent@btinternet.com or 
by telephone 01797 230050 at the latest by 31st October 2017.   
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